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IMPORTANT DATES   

 Time Details 

MARCH   

Friday 5th  10.45am Assembly Jacinta Allan MP badge presentation 

Monday 8th All Day Labour Day Public Holiday-No School 

Wednesday 17th  3.30pm Book Club close  

Monday 29th  9.00- 11.00 Photo Day 

Tuesday 30th  9.10 – 12.00 
12.10 – 2.00 

Cross Country Senior  
Cross country Junior  

April   

Thursday 1st   9.00am  
2.30pm 

Assembly / Easter Raffle draw 
Last Day of Term 1-Early Finish 

Monday 19th  All Day First Day of Term 2 

Wednesday 21st – 22nd  All Day Grade 3 Camp Kookaburra Corop 

Monday 26th -27th  All Day Grade 4 Camp Swan Hill  

May   

Wednesday 26th – 28th  All Day Grade 5 Camp Anglesea 

August    

Monday 9th – 11th  All Day Grade 6 Urban Camp 

 

Reminders:  
 

 CSEF- Do you hold a concession card?  
You may be eligible for CSEF. Please see the office. 

 Book Fees- Please see the office if you have not paid for your 

 booklist & school fees. 

 Assembly- Jacinta Allan MP presenting badges. 

 Labour Day- Monday 8th March Public Holiday 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal: Jo Menzel 
School Council President: Claire Flanagan-Smith 

PFA President: Renee Selkrig 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 

Kind 
I understand that 
everyone is different 
I co-operate 
I respect myself, 
others and the 
environment 
I am community 
minded 
I belong 
 
 

Curious 
I am a learner 
I seek knowledge 
I ask questions 
I explore and wonder 
I create 
 
 
 

Brave 
I am honest 
I am independent 
I have high 
expectations 
I am resilient 
I am open to feedback 
 
 
 

 

 
 

   

Our Vision: 
QHPS students are empowered to be 
engaged learners. Our community 
fosters a culture of respect and 
belonging. 

2021 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 28– April 1 
Term 2 April 19 – June 22 
Term 3 July 12 – September 17 
Term 4 October 4 – December 17 
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Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund applications 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting 
activities. 
 
If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care Card 
or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. There is also a special 
consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 
Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school students. Payments are made direct to the school 
to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 
If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year, 
unless there has been a change in your family circumstances. 
 
If you would like to apply for the first time, please contact the school office on 54433 537 and ask for an application 
form.  
 
You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and eligibility, on the Department of 
Education and Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund web page. 
 
Check with the school office if you are unsure, and please return completed forms to the school office as soon as 
possible. 
 
SUPERVISION RESPONSIBILITIES BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL 
At Quarry Hill Primary School, the school grounds are supervised by staff from 8.45am before school and until 
3.45pm after school. 
There may be staff in attendance at the school before and after those times but those staff may be involved in 
tasks such as meetings or lesson preparation. This means that these staff members will not be supervising students. 
I know that a number of parents accompany their children to school and wait to see that they are settled. This 
practice is fine, and is certainly encouraged, as parents are supervising their own children.  
 
Formal before and after school care is available within the school grounds and is operated by Camp Australia. 
Information regarding this program is available from the office, or can be accessed online at 
https://www.campaustralia.com.au/Schools/QuarryHillPrimarySchool/3550/B294 
 
REGISTERING FOR OUT OF HOURS SCHOOL CARE – CAMP AUSTRALIA 
To help families prepare for the new school year, bookings for Outside School Hours Care are now open for 2021.  It 
is recommend families register an account with Camp Australia and always book in advance.  
Parents/guardians must register their child by completing an online enrolment form via the parent portal. It’s 
important that parents/guardians fill out all compulsory enrolment documentation for their child and notify of any 
medical conditions, illnesses etc., to ensure the health and safety of all children in the program. 
Families can register for free at https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts 
 
COVIDSAFE ASSEMBLIES 
We are very keen to begin school assemblies again but are very mindful that we still need to adhere to the density 
limits that are currently in place.  As such, we will modify the agenda, change the time and limit the number of 
visitors invited to attend.  Changes are as follows: 

 Assemblies will be held at 10.45am on Friday mornings.  They will be held on the basketball court.  

 If they are available, Parents/Carers of those children receiving awards are invited to come along.  Award 

recipients are announced in the newsletter on the Wednesday.  Parents/carers who do attend are expected 

to bring a mask and be prepared to wear it if they are unable to physically distance or if they are asked to 

do so.  They are also required to sign in using our QR code system, signing in at the office before going out 

to the basketball court.  Please note, no seating will be available. 

 At this stage, assemblies will be limited to birthday announcements and awards.  Performances will be held 

over until density limits are eased. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx#link22
https://www.campaustralia.com.au/Schools/QuarryHillPrimarySchool/3550/B294
https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-contacts
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SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS – WE’D LOVE YOU TO BE INVOLVED! 
The Annual General Meeting for Quarry Hill Primary School Council will be held on Monday March 15th 2021 at 
5.45pm. This meeting will precede the Annual Reporting Meeting, when the School’s Annual Report will be 
presented.  
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
 
KIND 
Tye D (Room 8) for being a kind friend to his classmates. 
Payton K (Room 10)  displaying kindness towards all students.  
Billy B (Room 16) for helping a prep student learn the rules of Q.H.P.S. 
 
CURIOUS 
Abe Boase (Room 8) being a curious learner in the Investigation Room. 
Katie G (Room 13) working hard to identify 3 digit numbers in expanded form. 
Lilah R (Room 6) for creating wonderful descriptive sentences in her information report!  
Quinn C (Room 1) for always seeking knowledge by asking questions in class discussions. 
Lily H (Room 17) working hard in maths, developing your understanding of column addition. 
Sebastian M (Room 9) for working really hard to learn about rhyming words. 
 
BRAVE 
Avery S (Room 8)  being brave when she is attempting her learning tasks. 
Alice L (Room 8)  sharing her ideas with Mrs St. Clair. Well one Alice. 
Elijah B (Room 8) attempting to complete his learning tasks independently. 
Lucie E (Room 1) for trying to get the most out of herself by reading challenging books. 
Eddie H (Room 14) for using his initiative to ask to set up a chess club. 
Nikita F (Room 5) participating in class discussions and sharing her answers to problems.  
Mietta S (Room 2) for being brave and asking questions when unsure. 
Mollie E (Room 15) for being brave and putting in lots of effort into her JSC speech. 
Rhiannon T (Room 10) for bravely applying for Junior School Council. 
Alexis C (Room 10) for bravely applying for Junior School Council. 
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Students in Room 5 shared their remote learning actives with 
each other. It is great to be back at school! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

Video 1: Tips for parents to start the chat about online safety with their children (parents & carers). 
 

Video 2: Tips on how to spot fake news & misleading information (For students & parents). 
 

Video 3: Tips to help you decide what to share online. (For students & parents).  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2F6fm_wasXoSA&data=04%7C01%7Canne.Rochford%40education.vic.gov.au%7C763b2369f1544ce62ccc08d8cc873d6b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637484229441299529%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=DK7vP9wKTz0q799ui%2FTAq%2Bozb1gK4Awkffnu9VZLa6c%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FkEmlSF0_Fdc&data=04%7C01%7Canne.Rochford%40education.vic.gov.au%7C763b2369f1544ce62ccc08d8cc873d6b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637484229441299529%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=L7PcPm8Mt%2BSPN%2BysKjoTpT2z6k2v%2F1OwN%2BvGIb9G9NY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FwLocI5btz9g&data=04%7C01%7Canne.Rochford%40education.vic.gov.au%7C763b2369f1544ce62ccc08d8cc873d6b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637484229441309522%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=XDiX%2Blq5cib1LVOKiYWNXNP24Aw7Gfxgge2KVBRAmjk%3D&reserved=0
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Hearing Awareness Week March 1 – 7 2021 
 
Hearing Awareness Week is an initiative of the Deafness Foundation designed to raise awareness of the impact of 
hearing loss and strategies to prevent hearing damage. Hearing loss is life-altering. It is often preventable, so 
awareness in our young people is critical. 
This year Quarry Hill Primary School will be supporting Hearing Awareness Week by asking students to donate a 
gold coin during the week of March 1st to 7th. Classes will be completing activities within the classroom to assist 
students to realise the importance of looking after their hearing. Students will receive a butterfly pin to wear during 
the week. 
If you would like to donate a gold coin for a pin please ask your child to see the office in the morning during Hearing 
Awareness Week with their donation. 
Thank you in anticipation of your support. 
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Welcome back to the 2021 season!!!!!!!!! 
  
Registrations are open for another fantastic year at Quarry Hill and we welcome all new and existing members to 
our family friendly club Below is the link to Quarry Hill Junior Football Club’s SportsTG web page for online 

registration: https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?aID=12586&pKey=963da2469d15710787e48
04f19f4a477&cID=36839&formID=36056 

 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmembership.sportstg.com%2Fregoform.cgi%3FaID%3D12586%26pKey%3D963da2469d15710787e4804f19f4a477%26cID%3D36839%26formID%3D36056&data=04%7C01%7Cquarry.hill.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C5a30f964f52f4edad13e08d8d2dd63cb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637491196570066240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=tm6ThSGC4mNq1aNhHi5vvO9CCs77xxN7VeT%2B8MjHk3s%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmembership.sportstg.com%2Fregoform.cgi%3FaID%3D12586%26pKey%3D963da2469d15710787e4804f19f4a477%26cID%3D36839%26formID%3D36056&data=04%7C01%7Cquarry.hill.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C5a30f964f52f4edad13e08d8d2dd63cb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637491196570066240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=tm6ThSGC4mNq1aNhHi5vvO9CCs77xxN7VeT%2B8MjHk3s%3D&reserved=0
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